
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Comments: 

I have read the Bat Survey by Wold Ecology from June 2018 which details a number of visits to the 
site including scoping and emergence surveys. One further survey will be required in August or 
September. However sufficient information is available to show that a European Protected Species 
Licence will be required as 5 bat roosts are present in the barns. A full licence application to Natural 
England will be required rather than a low impact application due to the number of roosts present, 
one of which is a maternity roost. 

Planning permission can be given with a condition that the EPSL is shown to the NYMNPA before 
development works start. 

Before the development hereby permitted commences, the applicant/ecological 
consultant shall forward a copy of the Natural England European Protected Species Licence 
covering approved mitigation to the National Park Authority.  

Sara Robin 
Conservation Officer (Planning) 
Yorkshire Wildlife Trust 
1 St George's Place 
York 
YO24 1GN 
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